MINUTES FOR DISTRICT 41 MEETING HELD Mar. 21, 2010
NOTE: Mailing Address- District 41 Treas.  P.O.  Box 7226, Villa Park, IL  60181
NOTE: Mailing Address- District 41 Answering Service, P.O. Box 6365, Villa Park, IL  60181-5318
NOTE: Mailing Address- General Service Office, Grand Central Station Box 459, New York, NY. 10163
NOTE: Mailing Address- N.I.A. Treasurer, Northern Illinois Area, Ltd., P.O. Box 3926, St. Charles, IL  60174-9084
NOTE:  NIA web site: www.aa-nia.org
PRESENT AT MEETING
:   Mike O., Steve T.,  Art C., Walt. K., Fred S.,  Bob M.,  Betsy K., Patrick D.,  Linda B., John P.,  Jake L.,  Carol M., Ed R.,  John S.,  Ken B.,  Lee G.,  Ray R.,  Vince F.,  Jamie C., 
Meeting opened at 1:00 pm with a Quiet Time, Serenity Prayer, GSR Preamble, 12 Tradition and 12TH Concept.

Basket passed for the 7th tradition.  
In the absence of a DCM, Bob M. chaired meeting.

INTRODUCTIONS: 

New GSR’s?- Jamie C., Home at Last;  Todd;  Jake L., LOLADAD
Visitors?  - None
Anniversaries?-  None
OFFICERS REPORTS
Secretary:  Minutes were presented and accepted.  Also sent by email for review.  Brief discussion regarding need for assistance in updating various rosters and meeting schedules.
Treasurer:  
DCM:   Position open. 
 have copies of self supporting cards to bring to your groups stating the importance of the 7th ou one.th thwe MAy oblem and wiGSR REPORTS:  None. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS
TREASURER:  Steve reports opening balance of $1,124.22, contributions of $439, outflow of $805.28, closing balance of $757.94.  Year to Date Income, $1375.00 ….Year to Date Expenses, $1253.83.
ANSWERING SERVICE:  Art C. reports some 248 calls to AS, and an unknown number of calls answered by the computer.  More work is being done on computer upgrades. Volunteers still needed for Thursdays, 5 pm –9 pm.  Volunteers also needed to attend to office needs.  A small “reserve” group of people is also needed who can substitute on short notice. Opening balance was $597,  some $212 paid to AT&T with $250 for rent. Groups contributed $728. Ending balance of $863.55. Art reports we must still work to achieve a prudent reserve.
CORRECTIONS:  Reported that it’s required to be five years free of a felony conviction and no personal information must be exchanged. There are other restrictions which can be explained during application.
LCM:   No report.
TREATMENT:  No report.
WORKSHOP:  Carol thanked all who helped with the first workshop for her committee.  Workshop went well and flyers were posted on NIA website.
PUBLIC INFORMATION:  Art C. reports he and Fred will attend another Senior Fair at Yorktown Senior Center. Regarding previously discussed promotional pens, it was so moved that 1000 pens would be ordered at a cost of $340 with one half of the cost coming from the PI budget, the other half from CPC.  Pens will be imprinted with: 
DuPAGE ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS

CALL  1-630-833-7897

IF DRINKING COSTS MORE THAN

YOUR BAR BILL, WE CAN HELP       

SPECIAL NEEDS:  No report.
ARCHIVES:  No report.
LITERATURE:  Bob M. had no report.
GRAPEVINE:  Betsy reports she is working on organization of materials etc.
NEWSLETTER:  No report.
CPC:  Jeane reports work continues on website and progress is being made on D41 page. Basic information is there, additional information is planned to be added.  D41 will link to NIA website in future.  Location will be Dist41.AA.NIA.org.  Anonymity is a primary concern in construction of web pages.
OLD BUSINESS:  Bob M. reminder of NIA Spring Conference in Wheeling.
NEW BUSINESS:  Art reported he will be attending April 10 briefing meeting in Crystal Lake.  Steve T. reports Anona Center is requesting 1000 copies of DuPage meeting directories. Payment will be made after delivery.  Brief discussion followed attendance at this district meeting and the importance of service work at the district level.  Discussion of possibility of attendance requirements for GSRs in D41 to encourage attendance at meeting. Vince F. will stand for position of PI committee alternate.
If you are a District 41 member and have not attended a district meeting within the last six months, chances are your name will be removed from the mailing list. 
Minutes submitted by Mike Oskroba.
The next meeting will be held Sunday, April 18, 2010 …. 1:00 P.M.  

